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16th September 2021 
 
Welcome back letter from the Principal 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all our students back to Netherhall Learning Campus 
High School. Your child should now have been issued with their timetable and be familiar with their new 
teachers and routines ready for the academic year ahead. 
 
School Uniform 
Students must be in full uniform every day. This includes black trousers, no track suit bottoms, and 
black shoes/trainers. School jumpers should have the school logo on. 
 
As of Monday, 20th September, any student who arrives in school, not in uniform, will be challenged 
and potentially be sent home to get changed. 
 

 PE Lessons  
All students are expected to attend school in full uniform and change, in school, into their PE kit 
on the days they have PE. Kit should now only be worn during the PE lesson, not before or 
after.  

 
 PE Uniform  

Black Polo Shirt (with or without logo) 
All Weather Outdoor Top 
Shorts / Tracksuit Bottoms 
Football Boots – (dependent on activity- required for Girls and Boys) 

 
School Meals 
The school catering team will continue to provide a variety of hot and cold options for children to 
purchase at break and lunchtimes. A standard ‘meal deal’ will now cost £2.50.  
If your child is entitled to free school meals they will receive this amount credited to their account to be 
used at lunchtime only. If they would like to make purchases at break time from the dining room please 
make an additional payment via Pay 360 to their account.  
Please contact the school office if you have not received your Pay 360 invitation or require further 
assistance with registering. 
 
If your child has any specific dietary requirements, please contact Velda Codner – Medical and Welfare 
Officer codnerv@nlconline.org.uk  who will liaise with the catering team on your behalf.   
 
If you would prefer for your child to bring a packed lunch, there is sufficient seating in the dining hall to 
enable them to eat and socialise with the other students.  
 
All students have now been allocated a PIN number to use when purchasing food in the Dining Hall. If 
they have any issues with their pin number or purchasing lunch, they should see a member of the 
reception team as soon as possible who can assist them with this to make sure they receive a meal at 
lunchtime. 
 
 



 
 
SIMS Parent and Student App 
The SIMS parent and student app gives easy access to important school information and work for your 
child. Your child will be given access to the SIMS Student app and given support to register in school. 
Your child can view their homework on the app and register for after school clubs. 
 
What will you find in the SIMS Parent app: 
 

 Important information such as attendance, behaviour, achievement and homework 
 Access your child’s school report 
 Access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date information in 

case of emergency 
 

If you have more than one child at school, you will have access to information for all your children, from 
the same app. The information that you receive through the app will help you to stay up-to-date with 
your child’s school life as well as support your child’s development and progress. 
 
Please contact the school office by email to info@nlconline.org.uk  if you have not yet registered for the 
SIMS parent App to arrange for an invitation code to be sent to you. 
 
Upcoming dates for your diary 
 

 
Monday 20th September 
School Photo Day 

Photos will be taken for our Year 7, 9 and 11 students and will be available to 
purchase afterwards online. 
If your child is in Year 8 or 10 and we do not currently have a photo on file, they 
will also have a photo taken. 

 
Friday 1st October  
Inset Day 

 
School will be closed to pupils on this day. 
 
 

Friday 22nd October  
Sports Day 
 
 

This will take place at Sheffield English Institute of Sport.  
More details to follow regarding transport and arrangements for the day. 

Monday 25th – Friday 29th 
October 
October Half Term 

All term dates can be found on our school website  
Netherhall Learning Campus High School - Term dates (nlconline.org.uk) 
 
 

 
If you have any other questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact school. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Michael Kent 
Principal 
 
 


